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2017 BLUEWATER ANGLERS 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

 
Nine directors were elected for the 2017 ς 2019 term at 
the January 10th Bluewater Anglers General Membership 
Meeting. There are three new directors ... Dino 
Evangelista, Harry Harris and Linda Miller, and six 
returning directors ... Ross Bishop, Al Dezort, Jo-Anne 
Eves, Ralph Eves, Frank Turnbull and Jake Van Rooyen.  
 
The 2017 Bluewater Anglers Executive was chosen during 
the January 13th Board of Directors meeting. 
     Dick Bornais  - President 
     Ed Holubowicz - 1st Vice President  
     Gary Mitchell - 2nd Vice President 
     Bob Daly  - Treasurer 
     Lou Dallaire  - Secretary 
 
The remaining 2017 Board of Directors and their primary 
areas of responsibility are 
- Ron Allison (Media Coordinator) 
- John Barneveld 
- Ross Bishop (Shoreline Clean Up Coordinator) 
- Al Dezort (In-House Events Coordinator) 
- Dino Evangelista 
- Ralph Eves (Membership Coordinator) 
- Jo-Anne Eves (Membership Coordinator) 
- Paul Heckley (Newsletter Editor, Salmon Derby Co-Chair, 
                           Club Photographer) 
- Harry Harris 
- Stefan Jackson (Website Coordinator) 
- John Klazinga (Kids Training Day Coordinator) 
- Linda Miller (FACEBOOK Coordinator) 
- Kevin Thompson (Ice Derby & Family Fun Fishing Derby 
                                  Coordinator, FACEBOOK Coordinator) 
- Frank Turnbull  
- WŀƪŜ ±ŀƴ wƻƻȅŜƴ όIŀǘŎƘŜǊȅ aŀƴŀƎŜǊΣ DƻǾΩǘ [ƛŀƛǎƻƴύ 

 

 
 

CLUB ACTIVITY CALENDAR 
For April - July 2017 

 
April 11  General Membership Meeting 
April 15  Shoreline Clean Up 
April 22  Club Spring Derby 
Apr 28-May 7 Bluewater Anglers 2017 Salmon Derby 
May 17  Salmon Derby Awards Night 
May 27  Kids Training Day 
June 13  General Membership Meeting 
July 8  Family Fun Fishing Day (Goby Derby) 
 

Pick up a copy of the Listing of Events 2017 at the next 
General Membership Meeting. Check the Bluewater 

Anglers website for current information on upcoming club 
events at www.bluewateranglers.com/events.html. 

 
 
 

APRIL GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING 
 

Tuesday, April 11, 2017 
Point Edward Arena & Community Centre 

210 Monk Street 
Doors open at 7:00 PM 

Meeting starts at 7:30 PM 
 

AGENDA 
Hatchery Update 

Salmon Derby Update 
Shoreline Cleanup 
Spring Club Derby 
Kids Training day  
Fishing Report 

 
GUEST SPEAKERS / TOPICS 

 

Joslyn Leung, Angling Outfitters (Woodstock) 
will do a presentation on optimizing 

your electronics (GPS and Fish Finders) 
plus a Q & A session. 

 

Tony Degasperis, Action Fishing Adventures 
& Hotfish Lures will share his experiences regarding 

Salmon, Rainbow trout, Lake trout and bait fish in Lake 
Huron/Georgian Bay ... what the MNRF is stocking  

plus a Q & A session. 
 

http://www.bluewateranglers.com/
http://www.bluewateranglers.com/events.html


HATCHERY REPORT 
 
The hatchery has slowly filled up with fish that will be 
ready for release in mid/late April. Once again this year 
we will have a great crop of Ganaraskas rainbows. At 
present there are over 40,000 in the hatchery. The spring 
release will see about 30,000 stocked and the remaining 
10,000 to 12,000 smaller fish will be kept until fall.  
 
Chinook salmon, as most of you know, will be in short 
supply for this year. The fish we have are being pushed as 
hard as possible with food to increase their survival once 
they hit the wild. The approximately 10,000 salmon in the 
hatchery will be stocked in mid-April. 
 
The approximately 6,000 Brown trout held over from the 
fall stocking are going to 70 grams or larger for spring 
stocking. The 25,000 Browns started in December are 
progressing well and will soon be ready for larger tanks.  
 
We received a new batch of 50,000 Ganaraskas rainbow 
trout eggs on March 22nd. This will keep the hatchery busy 
for the summer months.   
 
This summer should be a lot quieter than the last couple 
of years since there are no major projects planned. The 
iron removal pilot study will start in June. This project will 
be carried out by the Lambton Water Center, part of 
Applied Research & Innovation Lambton College. 
  
The four school mini-hatcheries will release their Salmon 
along with our fish this spring. They are progressing well 
and in some cases their fish are larger than our fish.  
 
The January fin-clipping was a very impressive day. With 
34 volunteers, we clipped the 45,000 rainbows between 
9AM and 3PM. We had a lot of new faces show up for the 
day. It was great to see some of our younger fishermen 
step up and assist in the preparation of the next 
generation of fish that they will catch. Great job 
everyone.       Jake  
 

 

HATCHERY OPEN HOUSE 
Saturday, March 18th & Sunday, March 19th      

 
The Bluewater AnglersΩ Fish Culture Station (...  hatchery) 
was a busy place on Saturday, March 18th and Sunday, 
March 19th. The hatchery was open to the public for our 
annual Hatchery Open House. Over 1,100 people took the 
opportunity to visit and see what we are doing in the big 
brown building under the bridge. We were happy to see 
so many young families and kids. It is encouraging to see 
the level of public interest and support each year.  
 

 
 

The winners of the Hatchery Open House draw prizes, 
donated by Feige Denture Clinics, were ... 
#1 ς Korbin Lockhart (Shakespeare rod & reel combo), 
#2 ς Mike Mabey (rod & reel combo & tackle box),  
#3 ς Laura Lee (tackle box, lures & Fish Crisp mix). 
 

 
 
 

SHORELINE CLEAN UP 
Saturday, April 15, 2017 

9:00 AM ς 11:00 AM 
 
Spring is here ... and it is time to do some spring cleaning. 
Come down to the hatchery at 9:00 AM on Saturday, April 
15th and help clean up the shoreline between downtown 
Sarnia and the Point Edward treatment plant. Our annual 
shoreline clean up is one of the ways the Bluewater 
Anglers try to help improve the fishing experience in our 
community. Bring your gloves and wear sturdy footwear. 
We will provide the garbage bags. There will be hotdogs, 
pop and coffee at the hatchery around 11 AM. We hope 
to see you on Saturday, April 15th. Bring your family and 
friends! For further information, contact Ross Bishop 
(donaldrbishop@hotmail.com or 519-541-9673). 

mailto:donaldrbishop@hotmail.com


 CLUB SPRING DERBY 
Saturday, April 22, 2017 

 
FISHING START TIME 
12:01 am Saturday April 22, 2017 
 

ENTRY FEE / TICKETS / INFORMATION 
Bluewater Angler Members are free. Just show up. 
Non-Members need to buy a $10 derby ticket. 
Tickets will be available at the April 11th General 
Membership meeting, and at The Outdoorsman and 
.ǳŎƪΩǎ .ŀƛǘǎ ǳƴǘƛƭ рΥолǇƳ CǊƛŘŀȅ !ǇǊƛƭ нмΣ нлмт. 
 

ELIGIBILITY / TEAMS 
This event is for both boat and shore anglers. 
Boats - All people fishing must either be a member or 
have a ticket or the boat will be disqualified. 
Shore - All shore fishers must be a member or have a 
ticket. 
 

BOUNDARY 
Boundaries are the same as those for the Bluewater 
Anglers Salmon Derby Χ in the St. Clair River south to the 
south end of Fawn Island ... in Lake Huron east to the 
harbour at Grand Bend and north to the trailer park north 
of Lexington, Michigan. 
 

WEIGH IN 
Weigh-in is at the hatchery between 2:00 pm-2:30 pm. 
You must be in line by 2:30 pm or your fish will not be 
weighed. Limit of one entry per category per person. 
 

ELIGIBLE SPECIES 
Walleye, Rainbow trout, Brown trout, Lake trout and 
Chinook, Atlantic (1) and Coho salmon. Please Note: The 
St. Clair River is Zone 19 and the season is closed for 
Atlantic salmon all year. Lake Huron is Zone 13 and the 
season is open for Atlantic salmon all year, within the 
stated limit of 1 fish. 
 

PRIZES 
Cash prizes will be awarded for the 5 heaviest eligible fish 
entered in each category. 
  Shore Category   Boat Category 
 First:     $100.00 First:     $100.00 
 Second:   $75.00  Second:   $75.00 
 Third:   $50.00  Third:   $50.00  
 Fourth:   $25.00  Fourth:   $25.00 
 Fifth:   $25.00  Fifth:   $25.00 
  

NOTE: A bonus $100.00 prize will be awarded to the 
Bluewater Angler member who enters the biggest fish. 
 

A minimum of 5 draw prizes will be made from derby 
entrants that are present at the weigh in. 

KIDS TRAINING DAY 
Saturday, May 27, 2017 

10:00 AM ς 2:00 PM 
 

¢ƘŜ .ƭǳŜǿŀǘŜǊ !ƴƎƭŜǊǎΩ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ Kids Training Day will be 
ƘŜƭŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ .ƭǳŜǿŀǘŜǊ !ƴƎƭŜǊǎΩ ƘŀǘŎƘŜǊȅ ƛƴ tƻƛƴǘ 9ŘǿŀǊŘ 
on Saturday, May 27, 2017. Club volunteers will show the 
kids some basic fishing techniques; including rod and reel 
selection, proper casting techniques, knot tying, fly tying, 
kayak fishing, boating safety Χ ŀƴŘ ƳƻǊŜΗ 9ŀŎƘ ƪƛŘ ǿƛƭƭ ƎŜǘ 
a chance to catch a fish from the hatchery pond. Bring the 
ǿƘƻƭŜ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ Χ ƪƛŘǎΣ ƎǊŀƴŘƪƛŘǎΣ ƎǊŜŀǘ ƎǊŀƴŘƪƛŘǎΦ .ǊƛƴƎ ŀ 
friend or neighbour and their kids too!  We hope to see a 
large turnout. 

 

Our event will be supported by the Kids, Cops & 
Canadian Tire Fishing Days program. Come and see 
displays by the OPP & RCMP Marine units, Canadian 
Coast Guard and Lambton Children's Safety Village. Prizes 
will be available for the kids. Hotdogs and pop will be 
available courtesy of the Point Edward Optimists.  
 
Pre-registration is required so we can accommodate as 
many kids as possible. First preference will be given to 
children who have not participated in the last 2 years. You 
Ŏŀƴ ǎƛƎƴ ǳǇ ȅƻǳǊ ƪƛŘǎΣ ƎǊŀƴŘƪƛŘǎ ƻǊ ƴŜƛƎƘōƻǳǊǎΩ ƪƛŘǎ 
(recommended 6 - 12 years of age) by contacting Jo-Anne 
Eves at 519-383-0873 or r_gary_1217@outlook.com. 
Registrations will not be accepted before May 14th. 
   
 

 

IN MEMORIAM 
 

   FREDERICK (FRED) JOHN MAXFIELD 
   November 6, 1930 ς December 19, 2016 

 

 
 

Fred had a love for fishing, hunting and the outdoors. 
Fred was a Life Member of the Bluewater Anglers. 

   Fred and his wife Ardis have been long time members 
& supporters of the Bluewater Anglers, and 

sponsors of the Bluewater Anglers Salmon Derby.  
 

mailto:r_gary_1217@outlook.com


BLUEWATER ANGLERS 
2016 BUDGET SUMMARY 

 
The following charts provide a high level summary of the 
Bluewater Anglers 2016 budget. The following charts 
outline our main sources of income and expenses.  
 

 
 

 
 

 

The Salmon Derby ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜǎ ǘƻ ōŜ ǘƘŜ ŎƭǳōΩǎ ōƛƎƎŜǎǘ 
source of income. The 2016 Salmon Derby was very 
successful and generated a profit of $17,400 vs. $20,125 
in 2015. Compared to 2015, ticket sales were down 3.4%, 
revenues were up 6.8% and expenses were up 14.6%.  

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

BLUEWATER ANGLERS WEBSITE 
www.bluewateranglers.com 

 
The Bluewater Anglers website has undergone a 

significant modernization and upgrade, much like our 
hatchery. Check out the new and improved Bluewater 

Anglers website for current information on club activities. 
You can also visit us on FACEBOOK.  

http://www.bluewateranglers.com/


SARNIA BOAT RAMP CONTINGENCY PLANS 
 
The 41st Annual Salmon Derby starts at 12:00 AM on 
Friday, April 28th and ends at 3:00 PM on Sunday, May 7th.  
 
The removal of the old Sarnia Bay boat ramps and the 
delay in building the new replacement boat ramps is a 
concern for anglers fishing out of Sarnia during the 
Salmon Derby. Thanks to Dave Brown at Bridgeview 
Marina, plans have been made to help address the 
problem.  
 
Bridgeview Marina Boat Ramp:  
Anglers fishing out of Sarnia will have to use the single 
boat ramp at Bridgeview Marina until the new boat Sarnia 
Bay boat ramps are completed in June or later. The boat 
ramp is located at Bridgeview Marina at the end of 
Venetƛŀƴ .ƻǳƭŜǾŀǊŘ ŀŎǊƻǎǎ ŦǊƻƳ tǳǊŘȅΩǎ CƛǎƘŜǊƛŜǎΦ 
Improvements will be made to the boat ramp and the 
dock at Bridgeview Marina to make the launching and 
loading of boats easier. Two attendants will be present to 
assist with traffic control and launching & loading of 
boats. Vehicles & trailers will park on the grass in front of 
tǳǊŘȅΩǎ CƛǎƘŜǊƛŜǎΦ 
 
Free Dockage at Bridgeview Marina:  
In an effort to ease traffic & congestion at the boat ramp, 
Bridgeview Marina will provide free dockage for all 2017 
Salmon Derby participants during the 10 day derby. Boats 
will be docked in the secure 100 ς 800 dock area located 
beside the Holiday Inn Golf Course. Bridgeview Marina 
will provide stacking for anglers who do not want to leave 
their boat in the water during the derby. A free lift into 
and out of the water is available if your boat is too big to 
use the Bridgeview Marina boat ramp. The gas docks at 
Bridgeview Marina will be open during the Salmon Derby. 
Contact Bridgeview Marina (1-800-265-0330 or 519-337-
3888) to get your free dock for the Salmon Derby. 
 
Sarnia Weigh Station: 
Due to the ongoing construction around Sarnia Bay and 
the decision to dock boats at Bridgeview Marina, it has 
been decided to move the Sarnia weigh station from 
Sarnia Bay Marina to the Bridgeview Marina parking lot 
on Venetian Boulevard for the 2017 Salmon Derby. The 
parking lot is located beside Venetian Village. The weighs 
station hours will be the same as usual (NOON ς 8:00 PM 
daily except NOON ς 3:00 PM on Sunday, March 7th). 
 

More information will be available at the April 11th 

Bluewater Anglers General Membership Meeting, and on 
the Bluewater Anglers website 
(www.bluewateranglers.com). 

 

HIGHLAND GLEN BOAT RAMP 
 

The boat ramp at the Highland Glen Conservation Area 
located just northeast of Blue Point is popular for small 
boat operators wanting to access the Blue Point ς Kettle 
Point section of Lake Huron. The St. Clair Region 
Conservation Authority (SCRCA) has announced that 
effective April 1, 2017 it will be implementing user fees 
for the Highland Glen Conservation Area. The vehicle 
entry fee will be $5 per day or $60 for the season. The 
boat ramp fee will be $10 per day or $120 for the season 
(includes the vehicle entry fee). Payment will be done by 
the MacKay Pay system, either by phone, app on smart 
phone or on their website. For more information, go to 
https://www.scrca.on.ca/locations/highland-glen-
conservation-area/. The Authority will be operating the 
area the same as before, and the fees collected from the 
ramp will be used to make future improvements.  
 

The SCRCA are planning to make some much needed 
upgrades to the boat ramp area this spring/summer. 
These include the addition of a new walkway on the 
opposite side of the current walkway, the old dock 
uprights will be removed, the seawall adjacent to the 
parking lot will be repaired and the seawall directly in 
front of the ramp will have the armour stone placed back 
up to protect the wall. The new and old dock/walkways 
will have bumper protection.  

   

 

http://www.bluewateranglers.com/
https://www.scrca.on.ca/locations/highland-glen-conservation-area/
https://www.scrca.on.ca/locations/highland-glen-conservation-area/


 

41st ANNUAL SALMON DERBY 

April 28 - May 7, 2017 
 

We are anticipating a great 41st Annual Salmon Derby. Some exciting spring fishing is just around the corner! Based on the 
encouraging derby results from the past few years, we are looking forward to some good fishing and another successful 
derby. The derby format, rules and prize structure are pretty much the same as last year.  
 
The Village of Point Edward continues to be the Salmon Derby corporate sponsor donating the $5,000 cash prize for the 
largest salmon entered in the derby. Koolatron is our second corporate sponsor again this year providing the 20 Daily Draw 
prizes plus 10 additional prizes.   
 
We are happy to have our regular major Derby sponsors back again this year plus a few new major sponsors. Thanks to all 
the Salmon Derby sponsors! The generosity of our sponsors is what makes our derby so successful.  

 

 

2017 SALMON DERBY PRIZES 

          
 

 



 

2017 SALMON DERBY SPONSORS 

 

Our sponsors are the reason that the Salmon Derby is so successful each year. 
We appreciate the continued generous support. 

Please support our sponsors when you make your purchases. 
 
 
 

 

                           
 

THE KAEDEN BROWN FOUNDATION 
 

donated $1000 to the Bluewater Anglers. 
The funds will be used to enhance the Bluewater Anglers 
ƪƛŘΩǎ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ {ŀƭƳƻƴ 5ŜǊōȅ ƪƛŘΩǎ ǇǊƛȊŜǎΦ 

 

More information on The Kaeden Brown Foundation can 
be found at www.thekaedenbrownfoundation.com. 

 

 


